DALE TOWN BOARD MEETING DECEMBER 11, 2023 DALE MUNICIPAL BUILDING

Chairperson Wunderlich called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m., with Supervisor Hopfensperger, Supervisor and Fire Chief Chad Degal, Treasurer Sandy Noffke, Attorney Erik Forsgren, Clerk Jenny Hunt, and residents present.

No public input.

Outagamie County Officer was not present.

Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve a certified survey map for Jack and Linda Torrisi and Bradley and Pamela Lanning, seconded by Supervisor Hopfensperger, motion carried. The map was reviewed at the December 4, 2023 Planning Commission meeting. The map consists of parcel 060023902 and 060023903 located on Cloverleaf Road. Bradley and Pamela Lanning intend to purchase five acres from Jack and Linda Torrisi to add to their existing 1.27 acre lot. After combining, a new lot 3 is created on the map totaling 6.27 acres.

Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve a bartender's license for Michelle Sargent, provided all paperwork is complete and fees are paid, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried.

Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to allow Treasurer Noffke and Clerk Hunt to pay year end bills, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried.

Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve a Building Permit Fee Schedule, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried. The new building inspector will start January 1, 2024.

Chairperson Wunderlich signed a Commercial Electrical Delegation form.

Supervisor Hopfensperger motioned, seconded by Supervisor Degal to approve the appointment of the following election inspectors for the 2024-2025 term, motion carried.

- JILL BEHNKE
- ANNA CANNELLA
- BILL CROWE
- DEBORAH CROWE
- JULIE DEWHURST
- JAKE DEZEEUW
- ELAYNE EMMONS
- MARTI FAIGNANT
- DONNA FRITZ
- SANDY GADAMUS
- MONICA GEBHEIM
- BEV GROSNICK
- LYNN HICKS

- HOLLEY KAMBA
- LISA KNABE
- BARB KOPITZKE
- STEVE MATTHEEUSSEN
- AMY NASR
- SANDY NOFFKE
- LAVONNE SCHNEIDEWEND
- KAREN SZTUCZKO-MERRITT
- BRAD TANGEN
- JANE THIEL
- SHERI WILKINS
- HILDA WISE

Fire Chief Degal reported eighteen calls for the month of November; thirteen EMS calls, two car accidents, two truck fires and one cabin fire. There have been 153 total calls so far in 2023.

Three building permits were issued in November; one new home.

The planning commission met December 4, 2023. One certified survey map was reviewed.

Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve the minutes of the November meetings, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried.

Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report subject to audit, seconded by Supervisor Hopfensperger, motion carried.

Treasurer Noffke reminded residents to please put phone #'s on their property tax payment checks in case they need to be contacted.

Supervisor Hopfensperger reported that she had been receiving text messages from Next Door regarding Dale Town Parks. Clerk Hunt had received similar texts regarding Hortonville and reported that Next Door is a social networking service for neighborhoods and is not affiliated with the Town of Dale in any way.

Supervisor Degal made a motion to pay bills starting with check #20352-20382, seconded by Supervisor Hopfensperger, motion carried.

Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried.

These minutes are unapproved and subject to final board approval.

Jenny Hunt, Clerk